Older People’s Council

General Meeting, Tuesday 18 January 2011 

10.00am – 1.00pm, in Room B35, Kings House 
(Please note the Date and the Venue for this meeting)
AGENDA 
1.

Apologies and Declarations of Interest

2.

Minutes/matters arising from 15 December Meeting

3.

Members’ reports

4. 

Chair’s report
5.

Secretary’s information

6 .

OPC Election June 2011: preparations

7. 

Work Plan – update

Transport; Seating; Pavements; Toilets; Health & Social Care; Waste and Recycling
8. 

AOB


Temporary Blue Badge proposal by Ed Cruickshank Robb

OPC Members: please note the following
There will be an additional meeting of the OPC on Tuesday 15 February in Room 126 in Kings House, from 2pm till 3pm, for a discussion with John Barradell, Chief Executive of Brighton & Hove City Council
The next General Meeting of the OPC will be on Wednesday 23 February in Room 1 in Brighton Town Hall, from 10am to 1pm
Older People’s Council

Minutes of the General Meeting held on Tuesday 18 January 2011, 

In B35, King’s House. 10.00 – 1pm 

Present: 
Jack Hazelgrove, John Barry, John Eyles, Francis Tonks, Ed Cruickshank-Robb, Colin Carden, Jim Buttimer, Bob Gunnell, Jane Simmons (11.30 onwards), Pam Lelliott (notes). 

NOTE: action points are indicated within the notes by bold italics.
1.        Apologies: Harry Steer

2. Notes/matters arising from 15 December meeting

Accuracy: no changes.


Matters arising: 

(3)
Francis advised that the last meeting of the Pensioner’s Forum had been cancelled due to bad weather and re-arranged for the 31st January. The public launch event for Pensioner Action on the 24 January had also been postponed, probably until March.

John B advised that he had had a reply from Roger French who advised 
that he would circulate John’s letter to his staff. 


The Brighton Centre signage. John to pursue.                                       Action John B
John also advised that he had written about the Whitehawk & Manor Farm Neighbourhood Forum requesting that he could have formal (but non-voting) membership. The reply was that the Forum was exclusively for residents. Jim commented that, in contrast, the Portland Road Group are happy for him to attend their meetings. 


A new Access Point in Whitehawk, John advised that he was waiting for information 
before pursuing.                                                                                      Action John B 

Archive Centre, The Keep at Woollards Field. Jim to pursue at the meeting on 19 January. Jack will also follow up any invitations as it is in his area.     Action Jim/Jack   

(5)
Seating: Jack asked if Members knew of any more sites that needed seating. Ed replied a replacement seat was still needed at the north side of Palmeira Square, near Rochester Gardens/Holland Road.

Leonardo’s restaurant site, John B advised that it was likely that the bus shelter would be taken down. It was questioned whether there was a need for two bus shelters so close together at this site. Jack will raise this issue at the Bus Users Group.                                                         



        Action Jack 

Ed said he thought the final bus stop in North Street by the Pavilion Buildings was also a poor location, with a narrow pavement and much pedestrian traffic.


John B advised that he was unable to attend the Waste Advisory Group meeting on 


19 January, 6-8pm, Stanmer Room, Brighthelm. John E might be able to attend.

Jack reminded Members of the additional meeting of the OPC with John Barradell, Chief Executive, B&HCC. A copy of the Budget papers in advance of the meeting would be useful. Pam to send to Jack.                   


         Action Pam

3.
Reports from Members


Francis reported that he had attended a LINk meeting. Following a cut in funding to the Community Voluntary Centre Forum a knock-on effect to the LINk would be probable redundancies within the LINk.


He advised he had been informed that the single lift in a tower block in Donald Hall Road, Kemp Town had not been working since November. There are wheelchair users, disabled and frail people living in the block. Frances had spoken to Mark Dennison, the Council’s Housing Contract Compliance Manager, who was dealing with this matter. Francis will pursue this issue.



    Action Francis


Bob advised that after reading that Age UK had a Broadcasting Officer he made contact by e-mail, and learnt that there was a lot of radio activity in the north of England. They are trying to broadcast a radio programme for older people 24 hours a day. He also learnt that there was an Association of Mature Broadcasters and there is no fee to join. Grey Matters will apply to join. He also reported that Grey Matters were re-printing their leaflets and were going to get a display stand, for use at exhibitions, etc.


John E advised that he was recuperating after his operation.


Ed reported that he had requested via the Freedom of Information to have full details 
re. the cost of the preparation, production and printing of the Annual Report of the 
Director of Public Health for the year 2009, including the time spent by the 
Director 
and his staff, and also similar information re. The Health and Wellbeing Joint Strategic 
Needs Assessment Summary 2011. He will receive a reply by 4 February.


Jim commented that he had received a copy of the Annual Report of the Director of 
Public Health and had enjoyed reading it.

Colin reported that he had attended an Age Concern meeting where a discussion had taken place regarding merging with Age UK. A decision will be made in March. He commented that he had noticed that their charity shops in the city had changed their signs 
to Age UK. He will be attending the meetings of the Woodingdean Community Association.

John B advised that the Eastern Road Partnership meetings will be combined with those of the Kemptown Community Safety Action Group.

Chris Cook, Labour Council candidate has recently launched a programme to improve local community facilities, including better pavements, drop down kerbs and toilets, and that he had alerted John that the unisex toilets at the south end of Queen’s Park has now also closed.

John had attended a meeting of the Sheltered Housing Action Group at Leach Court. He reported that the Group were pursuing an active campaign with the Council to protect the interests of residents in Sheltered Housing.

John advised that he had attended a meeting with the Manager of the Somerset Day Centre on 17 January to undertake their Contract Review with the council. This Day Centre has a very good reputation and a high attendance rate. Day Centres have an important role in many older people’s lives in helping to reduce social isolation.

John also mentioned the case (but not a local one) of an older person who was receiving a personal budget. When they had dismissed an unsatisfactory care worker, they had been taken to an employment tribunal.  


Jack suggested that Personalisation should be put back on the Speakers list. All 
agreed, and the next available slot would be April’s meeting.

    Action John B


Colin suggested Personalisation could be put on the agenda for the meeting with 
John Barradell.

4.
Chair’s report   


Jack reported that he had attended several Mental Health meetings. Mental Heath 
contracts are currently being reviewed, and he would have more information after the 
next Mental Health Action Group meeting. 

He advised members of 1) the Consultation Event “Healthy Lives Healthy People” taking 
place on 15 Feb at Sussex County Cricket Ground, where Tom Scanlon will speak, and 2) a forthcoming conference in London on re-designing local services, where the speaker is Rt. Hon Eric Pickles, MP. 

Jack highlighted members about Mencap’s campaign to reverse the proposal by Ian Duncan Smith to remove transport allowance from people living in residential care. It was agreed by all Members to send a collective letter to the local Federation of Disabled groups .                                                 


        Action John  

Jack advised that he, John B, and Francis were meeting with Claire Wardle, Electoral Services Manager on the 20 January to talk about preparations for the OPC Election in June 2011.


Jack asked members if they had any issues that they would like raised with Mary
 
Mears at their meeting on the 25 January: Responses were:

John B:

· The OPC Election

· The protocol for council officers replying to OPC correspondence 

Ed:

· Would like to comment or report on Terry Parkin cancelling twice when invited to speak at OPC meetings


Colin
· Would like reported that he saw refuse and re-cycling collected together in Woodingdean over the Christmas period to go to the dump

Francis

· Would like to comment on the new format of City News: because it is more flimsy it may get lost when delivered with the Leader, 

Jack

· Thanks to City Clean for all their recent snow clearance work 

· Thanks for the new seat installed at the Old Steine that he had requested.
5.
Secretary’s information
John circulated the distribution list used to distribute the Annual Report and asked Members if they knew of any more names that should be added to it. Jane suggested that a PDF of the report could be e-mailed to the Community Voluntary Sector Forum who could then forward it on their mailing list, and  the same with the Police, and with GP’s and Pharmacies via the PCT. Jack agreed to this e-mailing proposal. 

John advised that he had written to Barclays Bank requesting that our account statements are now sent to Colin and not Harry, and had asked who was authorised to sign the OPC cheques? John has received no reply so he will ask at the bank in person.








        Action John
John had received an e-mail from Stan Davison of the Barnet 55+ Forum. He has been unwell recently but is still keen to meet the OPC to discuss how we work etc


John advised that the Medical Cards have been reprinted and are now available.

6.
OPC Elections June 2011: preparations

Jack confirmed that he John B and Francis were meeting with Claire Wardle on 20 January to discuss preparations for the Election. John circulated a guide for voters that had been used for the 2007 Election. It included a “Year in the Life of an OPC member” diary, and John invited members to suggest events and members’ activities which could be included in a new version of the guide.

Jack asked Members who was intending to stand again at the election? Everyone at the meeting confirmed that they would stand, except for Jim, Bob and John B.

John said that he was standing down due to the heavy workload for the secretary, and would like to see more secretary/admin support made available. Jack suggested that the secretary’s role should be looked into to make it less onerous. Jane suggested that the OPC could move to Democratic Services, and she confirmed that she had spoken with Mark Wall regarding this. Jane will write a report after the Election for the OPC to consider.

John pointed out that the Youth Council have support from a Youth Worker provided by the City council. Should they not do the same for the OPC? The OPC’s workload has grown and we are increasingly being asked to engage in more issues and with more groups and organisations.


John B confirmed that he has asked Rachel Pegg if she can to reserve space in 
April’s edition of City News to promote the OPC Elections in June.

7.
Work Plan         
Waste & Recycling: Bob advised that Radio Reverb were to cover waste & recycling in a programme in March and would publicise the Brighton Community Composting Centre in Stanmer Park. Also details of the BCCC should be passed to Peter Lloyd to be publicised in “The Pensioner”.

Toilets: Francis confirmed that he would be raising with Mary Mears the lack of public toilets, especially between Churchill Square and Hove Town Hall and that “You’re Welcome” needs to be publicised more. He would also raise the suggestion that toilet attendants should be First Aid trained.

8.
AOB
  


Temporary Blue Badge Ed to write to the 3 local MP’s for their support in proposing a Temporary Blue Badge.                                                                               Action Ed


Bob expressed concern that cataract and similar operations could be cut due to efficiency savings in the NHS. Jane advised that B&H were not commissioning any cuts to cataract operations.  


Commission on Funding Care and Support: the OPC have been invited to submit comments to the Dilnot Commission on future funding of care and support for an ageing population. The OPC submitted comments on the 2009 Green Paper on the future funding of care, so Jack, John B and Francis will look at this to assess if any additional comments should be offered.                         Action Jack, Francis, John B

Jack suggested inviting a speaker from Mental Health Services to speak at our May meeting, after the review.






    Action John B


Francis commented that he had enjoyed the Christmas lunch at the Bali Brasserie. It was agreed to consider going for lunch there in June.   

Signed




Chair



Date 
